
Dear parents, carers and children, 

It was lovely to welcome everyone back after the Easter holidays. I hope you all had the chance to have some time to relax, refresh and have 

fun in the great outdoors. The weather was mainly dry and sunny, but I think it is fair to say that we were all surprised to see snow!  

Easter is a time to reflect on Jesus’ life, death and resurrection, as well as to use the opportunity to celebrate and enjoy new 

life. While you were out and about, you will have noticed all the emerging buds, as well as the new-born lambs frolicking in 

the fields. Many children have been excited to tell me about these, even naming some of them! 

On the subject of the great outdoors, we are pleased to say that educational trips and residential visits have now been given the go-ahead 

to resume, so we are busy planning these in for the summer term. We will also be in touch regarding the Kingswood residential trip for 

Years 4 and 5.  

Reception children have been having lots of fun in the great outdoors as part of Forest School, which started today. They 

have been exploring our school garden and taking part in lots of fun activities. (Please see next week’s Buzz for photos!) 

They will continue with Forest Schools for the next few weeks, and then children from other year groups will get the     

opportunity to take part either this term or in the next academic year.  

This week we were very excited to welcome Reverend Jackie Maw to our school community. Reverend Jackie is the new 

Team Rector of the West Wight Mission Community. She enjoyed looking around the school and meeting all the children, 

and is looking forward to working closely with the school. She will be moving into the village in the next few weeks, so if 

you see her, give her a friendly smile and wave! 

We were also very excited to have Didi Nicholson attend our Collective Worship on Monday. Didi was our Chair of    

Governors until recently, when she took the decision to set a challenge for herself and her sister-in-law Susannah. They 

will be sailing around the UK over the next three months, raising money for South Wight Area Youth 

(SWAY),  and they have taken Brighstone’s Billy Bear along to accompany them! We will be following 

their adventures through their blog and mapping their course on a big display in school. We talked 

about which values they might be using, such as perseverance, courage, determination, resilience, friendship, and more. 

Click on the link to follow their adventures and to make a donation: https://www.seahorse184.com/ 

We have been informed that there will be roadworks along New Road during the week commencing 26th April, so please make extra time 

for your journey. 

As you know, Brighstone Primary School was nominated for three awards (and won Best Small Primary School) during the 

virtual Sports Awards 2019 which took place the other week. More information about this was in the Buzz on 26th 

March, and if you would like to watch the awards, please click on the following link: https://www.youtube.com/watch?

v=0HuIKd8ouzo (you will find the awards at the following times: Junior Team 23.43mins; Primary Sporting School 35mins; Making a Differ-

ence 50.52mins). Well done to everyone, and especially Mr Goldsmith! 

I would like to wish everyone a wonderful weekend, and I look forward to seeing you again on Monday.  

Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone Team 

Learning and Achieving Through  

Love, Courage and Respect 

This week we found out about Didi and Susannah’s sailing adventure 

around the UK. Didi and Susannah are sisters-in-law and close 

friends. We talked about the values that they might be using as they 

carry out their challenge. 

 

We also held a remembrance service about HRH Prince Philip, Duke 

of Edinburgh. 

Dear God, 

We thank you so much for the life, service and example of Prince 

Philip. 

We thank you for the support he gave 

to our Queen and the service he gave 

to our country. 

Help us to follow his example by  

dedicating our lives to make our  

country, and the world, a better place. 

Amen 



School Dinners 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in years 3-6 are charged at £2.15 per day.  
 

 
 
 
 
  
 

The last day of this half-term is  
Friday 28th May 

 
The first day of next half-term is  

Monday 7th June 

Doodle Maths 
 
 

Well done to Macarthur class who are the top Doodlers this 
week! 

 
 

 

 

Well done everyone! 

Poetry Corner 
 

 

 
 
 

Ainslie Myles, Kaiden and Charlotte - great attitude to learning, especially in RWI 

Lambert Martha - great doodle Maths and spellings everyday. Reuben - super English work 

Robertson Ferguson - accurate calculation strategies. Jude - for perseverance with writing 

Macarthur Elin - excellent screen play 

Clover Katelyn and Henry - for fantastic collaborative and successful pair work in Maths 

Sports Bee Lainey - fantastic bowling during cricket and remembering all of our tips to help us 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday 19th April 

Sausage Roll Sweet & Sour Chicken Roast Pork Chicken Pizza Fish and Chips Option 1 

Tomato Pasta Bean Chilli Quorn Veggie Curry Quiche Option 2 

Dessert Apple Crumble Fruit and Yoghurt Sponge Slice Choc Cake Shortbread 



Social, Emotional & Mental Health 

 
 

IMPORTANT REMINDERS 
 Long hair must be tied back to help stop the spread of head lice (girls AND boys) 

 Children should wear black school shoes, not trainers 

 Hair accessories should be in school colours 

 PE Kits must be worn for PE. PE t shirts are available from the school office for £4 

 If your child will be collected by someone other than parents/carers you must inform the school office 

 Food containing nuts MUST NOT be brought into school 

 Your child will be marked as late if they arrive after 8.25am. Persistent lateness could result in a Fixed Penalty Notice 

 Face coverings must be worn when coming into the office foyer (unless medically exempt) 

 Social distancing must be maintained at all times and when talking to all members of staff 

 Children must stay with their parents when arriving at school in the morning. Children running off will be sent back to 

their parents 





 

After School Clubs 

All clubs start next week 2.45-3.45pm 

Mondays - Summer Sports - Years R/1/2 

Tuesdays - Gymnastics - Years 5/6 

Wednesdays - Football - Years 3/4 

Thursdays - Football - Years R/1/2 

Fridays - Football - Years 5/6 



Dear Parents/Carers, 

Wight Music Tuition is now the service provider for Music at Brighstone Primary 

School. At Wight Music Tuition, we care about all children's educational needs in Music and will deliver a 

high quality affordable service. 

 

WMT has now taken over the invoicing and full service. The advantage of this is that you can liaise directly 

with tutors and our business administrator/manager. Lesson plans/tuition videos can be sent directly to parents and any queries you may 

have can be answered quickly. 

 

10x Group lessons (20mins) = £80 

10x individual lessons (20mins) = £122 

 

To sign up for music lessons please apply at www.iwmt.org.uk Lessons will continue to take place in school (as was the case before the 

Covid pandemic), and can start as soon as next week. On behalf of all WMT members we are looking forward to teaching in schools again. 

 

If you would like an informal chat with Caroline, please feel free to phone or email as follows: 

Caroline Hales - 07785778222 caroline@iwmt.org.uk 

 

Best wishes 

Robert Carr - WMT director 


